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reasonable standard. The system will be in operation at all times after 
21.00hrs whilst the premises are in operation under the premises licence 
when the terminal hour is after 00.30hrs. All persons that enter the premises 
including staff, Patrons, DJ's and associated staff will be scanned and have 
their details recorded on the system. The details shall be stored and made 
available on request for a period of no less than 31 days. 

2. A member of staff is on duty at all times the ID scan is in operation that is 
capable of working and accessing the data stored on the scanner and 
showing this on request to council and police officers. 

By recommending conditions does not imply that we recommend the granting of the 
licence as we object in full to the application. But feel it should be offered to the 
committee as an option. 
Submitted for your consideration. 

Yours Sincerely 

PC Graham White 288MD 
Southwark Police Licensing Unit 
Tel: 0207 232 6756 
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From: Regmi, Sadie  

Sent: Wednesday, August 30, 2017 4:41 PM 

To: Regen, Licensing 

Cc: Public Health Licensing 

Subject: RE: RE: Boulevard Coffee- 224 Old Kent, LDO = 01/09/2017 

To whom it may concern: 

Re: Boulevard Coffee, 224 Old Kent, SE1 5UB 

On behalf of the Director of Health and Wellbeing (incorporating the role of Director of Public 

Health) for Southwark (a responsible authority under the Licensing Act 2003) I wish to make 

representation in respect of the above. 

This representation is made in respect of the following licensing objective(s): 

 The prevention of crime and disorder
 Prevention of public nuisance
 Public safety

General Comments 

The applicant requests a new premises licence for the supply of alcohol on the premises 
Monday to Thursday 11:00 - 00:00, Friday to Saturday 11:00 - 04:30 and Sunday 11:00 - 
02:00. The licence requested is for opening hours of Monday to Thursday 08:00 - 00:30, 
Friday to Saturday 08:00 - 05:00 and Sunday 08:00 - 02:30. 

I have concerns regarding the hours of alcohol sales requested. Research suggests that 
increased hours of alcohol sales are associated with increased alcohol consumption, 
increased alcohol-related injuries, and increased alcohol-related harm. Crucially, the 
premises are located within a residential area and Southwark’s Statement of Licensing 
Policy recommends a closing time of 2300 for establishments such as the one proposed. 

Recommendations 

 I recommend the requested closing times are amended in line with Southwark’s Statement
of licensing policy to 2300 daily

If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Yours sincerely, 

Dr Sadie Regmi 

on behalf of Professor Kevin Fenton, Director of Health and Wellbeing (incorporating the role 

of Director of Public Health)Dr Sadie Regmi | sadie.regmi@southwark.gov.uk | 02075253063 

mailto:sadie.regmi@southwark.gov.uk



